





November 9, 2017

Tom Weiner Community Development Director City of Walnut 21201 La Puente Road P.O. Box 682 Walnut, CA 91789

Re:

Mt. San Antonio College Physical Education Project (PEP); Revised Truck Haul Plan;

Notice of Commencement of Grading Operations

## Dear Tom:

As a follow-up to my transmittal letter to you dated August 15, 2017, I am enclosing a revised Truck Haul Plan (THP) for the City of Walnut's review. The THP assesses the potential traffic impacts related to PEP earth export, with the first leg of the haul route originating at the site and ending outside the City of Walnut. The THP is final and approved as to the first leg.

In addition, please be advised Mt. SAC will commence grading operations at the PEP site on Monday, November 13<sup>th</sup>. The two stop work notices you sent me by letter dated November 6, 2017 are not valid. As I mentioned in my August 15<sup>th</sup> transmittal letter, the PEP is exempt from City of Walnut zoning and land use controls. No City of Walnut entitlements are required for the PEP.

Please contact me if you have any questions. I am available at (909) 274-5179.

Gary Nellesen
Director, Facilities Planning & Management
Mt. San Antonio College

cc: Dr. William Scroggins, CEO President, Mt. SAC

Michael Gregoryk, Vice President Administrative Services, Mt. SAC

Rob Wishner, City Manager, City of Walnut

Sean B. Absher, Stradling Yocca Carson & Rauth

## **BOARD OF TRUSTEES**

Dr. Manuel Baca • Rosanne M. Bader • Jay F. Chen • Judy Chen Haggerty, Esq.

Dr. David K. Hall • Robert F. Hildago • Laura L. Santos